Valdez Argentina Report

Maria Laura encountered a number of new
faces on her return as more and more of our
Venezuelan brothers and sisters are arriving
seeking relief from the hopeless situation
they have been living in their home country.

Jan-March 2018

Please keep Venezuela in your prayers.

Welcome Back!

Welcome!

January brought us many special blessings.

We were also glad to receive the visits of

One of them was the return of Maria Laura,
our daughter, from her internship with the
Tomobe church of Christ in Japan. She had
been gone nearly a year and she was sorely
missed!!

two special families. Fernando and Patricia
Sandoval, missionaries in Cochabamba,
Bolivia, came to Buenos Aires to participate
in our youth camp. Fernando blessed our
youth with some very important lessons
during the week of camp out at Máximo Paz.

The youth and young adults hosted a special
welcome back party and we all rejoiced in

Before camp, Fernando preached for our

her return.

congregation and we were blessed to be able
to spend some time sharing together.

The Campos family also visited during our
summer. Jose Luis and Kathy worked as
missionaries for several years in Castelar.
They came down for their son, John Campos’
wedding to Sabrina accompanied by their
youngest son, Kevin. This special family
continues to labor in the Lord’s work in
Louisiana.

Worship services at Belgrano church of Christ

It is not easy to say good-bye to brothers
and sisters who have worked in the
congregation for so many years. We have
also begun this process with our
congregation in Caballito. Though it hurts to
leave, we know that it will open opportunities
for others to continue to grow in spiritual
maturity and to serve one another.

Osvaldo Guest Speaker
The Belgrano church of Christ (formerly
known as the Urquiza church of Christ) had
to say good-bye to Carlos Ardila and his
wife, Lucena, who have worked with the
congregation for the past ten years and are
now planning to move back home to Colombia.
Carlos invited Osvaldo to speak and then, we
went out to a farewell lunch together

Flood Relief

Laura’s Thursday morning group has been
very consistent and faithful and we had the
opportunity to discuss many questions as we
finished reading the book of Romans
together.

In February, the people in several areas of
Argentina experienced widespread flooding.
The floods destroyed homes, businesses and
caused the evacuation of more than 10,000
people. The brothers and sisters of the

We pray that these friends and contacts will
continue to search the Scriptures and to
commit their lives to Christ one day.
Osvaldo led a follow up group on Thursday

Caballito congregation gathered clothes,

night as well as individual Bible studies.

non-perishable foods, cleaning supplies and

At the end of March, Roy Puckett and his

water to help with relief to these areas.

wife, Leidys, arrived for the first LST

Let’s Start Talking

campaign of the year. We first met Roy at

In March, Osvaldo and Laura began to work

teachers in Roswell and Dexter, NM; so, we

with the LST follow up groups that had been

were excited to receive him as an LST

on recess for the summer months.

worker here.

the Hermosa church of Christ when we were

Venezuelan Luncheon

Small Group

The numbers in the Caballito church of Christ
have swelled due to the continued influx of
Venezuelan brethren who are fleeing from the
political injustice, hunger and lack of
opportunity for progress which the masses
face there. A group of our new Venezuelan
members got together to cook a typical meal
for the congregational monthly luncheon and
we rejoiced in the multicultural aspect of the

Small groups that meet during the week are

Lord’s kingdom.

an important tool for attending to the needs
of the Body and for deepening fellowship
among the members.

The Valdez home group and the group in
Thomas Banks’ home have been important
vehicles for incorporating new members into
the fellowship. We began to meet with our
group again at the end of February. Pictured
above is part of our group with Roy and

Leidys who are here for our first LST

received an influx of numerous faithful and

campaign of the year.

active brothers and sisters from Venezuela

Transitions and Upcoming Furlough
As some of you may know, June of this year
will make 14 years of fulltime ministry with
the Caballito church of Christ. As we are
both teachers by profession, our retirement
funds will come from Social Security which
Osvaldo has continued to pay into from the
field and from the funds we have
contributed to the New Mexico Teachers’
Retirement System while teaching full time

with whom we have worked over the past
several months in this transition process.
For this reason, we postponed our scheduled
furlough in Nov-Jan ’17 until May-July ’18
in order to spend these last months with the
congregation. We look forward to seeing our
supporters in New Mexico and Texas soon.
Please pray for this transition process both
in our lives and in the Caballito church of
Christ.

in New Mexico public schools.
Over the years, we have always known that
at some point it would be necessary to
return to NM and to teach for several more
years in order to increase our projected
retirement earnings. One must be actively
teaching in New Mexico in order to
contribute to the retirement system.
Each time the discussion came up in regards
to plans for our return, we did not have
peace about leaving Argentina; even though
we had been there double the initial
commitment of 5-7 years. However, this
changed during our last furlough, when we
realized it was “now or never’’ if we were to
do anything about incrementing our teaching
retirement funds.

We covet your continued prayers during
the coming months of transition for jobs,
guidance and clarity each step of the
way. May God bless you for all of your

We have peace about the decision to return

support, prayers and participation in the

to the States because our co-workers, the

work of the Lord in Buenos Aires. We look

Loperas and Joel Banks, plan to continue to

forward to seeing you soon.

work with the congregation through its
ongoing maturing process. Also, we have

In Him,
Osvaldo and Laura

